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STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

2011-12 Academic Year

Meeting #2
Friday, November 18, 2011
8:30 a.m., USU-205

Members Present: Robinson (chair), Espeleta, Hata, D. Hernandez, Nguyen, Nieto, O’Connor, Quibuyen, Rice, Slaughter, Soni, Taylor, Thomas  

Staff Attendees: Gleason, V. Hernandez, Sanchez
Guests: Brian Livingston and Gwen Goodmanlowe, Department of Biological Sciences; Henry Wu, College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics
1. Welcome and Introductions. Vice President Robinson, chair of the committee, called the meeting to order and welcomed the committee members. Committee members and staff introduced themselves.
2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes. The committee reviewed the minutes of the May 6, 2011 meeting.  The minutes and the agenda for today’s meeting were approved (10-0-0).

3. Fee Comparisons. 

Attachment 3, showing the CSU campuses fee rates was reviewed. It was noted that only 5 CSU campuses have lower total fees.
Nguyen, Rice and O’Connor arrived at the meeting between 8:50 and 8:55 a.m.
Attachment 4, comparing student fee rates between the CSU and comparable public institutions was reviewed. The CSU tuition/fees increased the most, but remained well below the comparison average.

Robinson said that the comparable institutions chart used to be compiled by the California Postsecondary Education Commission (CPEC). That agency no longer exists. Robinson said how the comparisons are arrived at now will be reviewed.


Rice asked if the comparison institutions are of a similar size to CSULB. Robinson said he believes that 



is part of the criteria; he will look into that and report back to the committee.

4. Biological Sciences Fee Request. Goodmanlowe said that undergraduate and graduate students are offered the course BIOL 454A/554A, Research in Tropical Marine Ecology every other spring semester. During spring break 2012 students will travel to the Cayman Islands. The airfare has gone up, so the course fee needs to be increased to cover it.
Robinson asked where the field trip has been in the past. Goodmanlowe said they have studied in Hawaii and Belize.

Taylor asked if registration has started for the spring 2012 semester. Goodmanlowe said it has, but students know there will be an increase in the fee. Taylor said that the course includes senior undergraduates and graduate students. The department knows who will be registering for the course.
Gleason asked if this is a required course. Goodmanlowe said it is one of the three electives that fulfill the major requirement.  

Robinson asked if the other electives are less expensive. Goodmanlowe said they are.

Livingston said that the non-travel expenses on site are paid for with IRA funds.

Robinson asked if there are reserves in the course account. Wu said there are not; only airfare is collected.

Soni asked what the number of students taking the course is. Goodmanlowe said that depends on the facilities where the course is held; the Cayman Islands facility can accommodate 12 students.

Robinson asked if the students have insurance coverage during the trip. Goodmanlowe said they do.

A motion was made to approve the request and was seconded. The request was approved (13-0-0).

5. Review of Annual Student Fee Activity Report (Year-to-Date). Hernandez reviewed Attachment 6, which reported actions taken by this committee for the academic year 2011-12, including the fee increase for Research in Tropical Maine Ecology, approved at this meeting.
6. Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Sanchez, Student Services

(These minutes have not been approved.)

